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12 October 2020 
 

 
Reference: OIA-2020/21-0083/-0085/-0086 

 
Dear Matt Nippert 
 
Official Information Act requests relating to COVID-19 – stockpiles, masking, and 
Auckland lockdown 
 
Thank you for your three Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) requests received between 17 
and 18 August 2020. I will be issuing one response to all of your requests. You requested 
(numbering added): 
 

1. Any reports for officials or ministers detailing stockpiles of ventilators, PPE or testing 
components prepared since March 1, 2020. 

2. Any reports prepared concerning estimated likely use of the above supplies during a 
Covid-19 outbreak prepared since March 1, 2020. 

3. All reports (including but not limited to a briefing papers and aide memoir) prepared or 
received by officials from August 1 to the date of this request concerning the detection of 
community transmission of Covid-19 in the community and the decision to place Auckland 
into alert level 3. 

4. Reports (including but not limited to briefings papers and aide memoir) received or 
prepared by officials concerning the efficacy of mask use in combating the Covid-19 
pandemic. 

5. Reports (including but not limited to briefings papers and aide memoir) received or 
prepared by officials concerning orders or recommendations for mask use by health, 
border and the wider public. 

 
With regard to parts 1 and 2 of your request, I note you asked that “splitting and transferring … 
not be undertaken as my intent is to determine the level of visibility of the issues raised in this 
request, and the degree the AOG group is across them.” Accordingly, I have not transferred 
these parts of your request to the Ministry of Health (MoH).  
 
We are still completing consultations on two documents within scope of this request. We will 
endeavour to complete these consultations and provide you with a decision on their release as 
soon as possible. 
 
With regard to part 3 of your request, you were informed on 24 September 2020 that this was 
partially transferred to the Prime Minister, Rt Hon Jacinda Ardern, as part of the request is more 
closely connected to the functions of the Prime Minister. 
 
With regard to parts 4 and 5 of your request, I understand that you made similar requests for 
information to MoH and Crown Law and expect you will receive a response from these agencies 
as appropriate in due course. 
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